
up the board of directors in 

Sullivan County. 

Board Meetings are held the 

second Tuesday o f  each 

month at 12:30 PM. Commit-

tee meet ings are held at 

11:00AM.  There is no meet-

ing in December. All meetings 

are held at the Ag Service 

Center located at 9219 Route 

487, Dushore PA unless oth-

erwise noted. 

On April 3, 1961, the county 

commissioners adopted a res-

olut ion to form the Sullivan 

County Conservation District. 

The district was organized as a 

subdivision of local and state 

government  pursuant to Act 

217, Conservation District 

Law. 

The Board of Directors, local 

citizens with a common inter-

est of conserving local natural 

resources, guides the districts 

programs and staff.  Through 

technical assistance, education, 

and partnerships, the conser-

vation district provides an ar-

ray of programs and services 

focused on using our natural 

resources in a conservative 

way to allow future genera-

tions to enjoy them as well.  

Four farmer directors, two 

public directors, and a county 

commissioner member make 
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Vice Chairman 
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Barbara Warburton  

 

S U L L I V A N  C O U N T Y   

C O N S E R V A T I O N  D I S T R I C T  

Our Mission 

òWe provide people with information and assistance for making decisions in the conservation 

management of natural resources by providing quality services.ó 

Our Vision 

òA dynamic and innovative team dedicated to providing quality leadership, education, and service 

for the stewardship and enhancement of  Sullivan Countyõs natural resources.ó 

Our Function 

òTo take available technical, financial, and educational resources, whatever their source, and fo-

cus or coordinate them so that they meet the needs of the local land manager with conservation 

of soil, water, and related natural resources.ó 

From the Managerõs Desk 

2018 was a busy year for the conservation district and seemed to fly by. It was a year of great ac-

complishments, progress, and partnerships. I am very proud of our directors, associate directors, 

and staff who dedicate an incredible amount of time to conserving the natural resources of our 

beautiful Sullivan County. Our team offers educational programs and outreach, technical assis-

tance, program administration and advice, project installation, and other services to the local area. 

We also represent the district on local committees and organizational boards. Our partners play 

a huge role in the work we do and without them, we could not have completed the endeavors 

we did. The staff would like to thank all of our partners, county commissioners, directors, and 

associate directors for supporting and guiding our efforts. We look forward to all the good things 

2019 will bring. 

 

Holly J. Miller  
District  Manager 



Agriculture 
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In Sullivan County it is our 

goal to help farmers make 

decisions to  increase 

productivity and profit 

while maintaining environ-

mentally cautious practices. 

We offer guidance, tech-

nical assistance, education 

and outreach events, and  

updates and current news  

on programs that are availa-

ble.  We also search for 

funding avenues for our 

farmers so they can install 

best management practices 

(BMPs) on their farms.  

As part of the effort to 

clean up the Chesapeake 

Bay watershed , the conser-

vation district began partici-

pating in the  Bay òrebootó 

strategy that was developed 

in 2016. The program in-

volves assisting farmers with 

Manure Management and 

Ag E&S  plans . Each year 25 

farms are visited in the 

county and guidance is pro-

vided for writing and main-

taining these plans.  

If you have any questions or 

need assistance with plans 

or farm  practices donõt 

hesitate to contact the con-

servation district. 

 

The State Farmland 

Preservation Board ap-

proved the George and 

Sandra Kramer Farm in 

Cherry Township (26.23 

acres) to be included in 

the Farmland Preservation 

Program at the June 2018 

meeting. The closing for 

the easement took place 

at the Sullivan County 

Courthouse on October 

31, 2018. With the addi-

tion of this farm, there are 

762 preserved acres in 

Sullivan County. We 

would like to congratulate 

George and Sandra for 

pursuing this program to 

preserve their farm. 

Farmland preservation is a 

joint state/county program 

whereby development 

rights of working farms 

are purchased in order to 

strengthen the states Ag 

economy and protect 

prime farmland. Purchas-

ing agricultural conserva-

tion easements provides 

long term farmland 

preservation because 

compensation is provided 

to farmers for tracts of 

land that they keep in agri-

cultural use forever. They 

receive the easement val-

ue of the farmland instead 

of selling it off for non-

farm development. 

                        

 

Farmland Preservation 
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Dirt, Gravel, & Low Volume Roads 
The Dirt, Gravel, and Low 

Volume Roads program 

aims to create a better 

public road system with a 

reduced environmental 

impact.  

Last year $490,923.60 was 

allocated to Sullivan Coun-

ty Dirt & Gravel projects 

and $44,335.50 was allo-

cated to Low Volume pro-

jects. 7 municipalities par-

ticipated last year entering 

14 dirt & gravel and 2 low 

volume roads into the pro-

gram. In total, 1.75 miles of 

roads  qualified.  

Funding for the program is 

distributed by the State 

Conservation Commission 

and technical assistance is 

provided by Penn Stateõs 

Center for Dirt & Gravel 

Road Studies.  

To be eligible for grant 

funding, an individual in-

volved in project design and 

implementation from the 

road owning entity must be 

ESM( Environmentally Sen-

sitive Maintenance) certi-

fied.  Please contact the 

conservation district for 

more information 

S U L L I V A N  C O U N T Y   

C O N S E R V A T I O N  D I S T R I C T  

Harney RoadñCherry Township  

Grant Funding=$195,912.31 

In-Kind=$45,615.01 

Total Cost=$241,527.32 

Project Details  

9.7 ft bottomless arch structure 

30 sq. yards  French mattress 

750 ft underdrain 

14,000 tons of fill 

Before 

After 


